FINAL, as amended

Minutes of the Historic District Commission

October 24, 2011

7 pm Sanbornton Public Library

Attendees:  Liz Merry (Chair), Abby Mercer, Frances Belcher,  Selectman Guy Giunta

Regrets:  Bob Ward, Linda Salatiello, Franz Vail

1. Minutes of the meeting held on September 19 were moved and approved unanimously.

2. HDC Draft Ordinance 2011: Bob Ward had advised Liz Merry that he was reviewing the draft Ordinance and had some concerns about its content. He felt that there was some information that should be in the Zoning Ordinance and some that should be in a HDC Ordinance.   He will provide his feedback at the next meeting in December.

3. Map and HDC boundary:  The group discussed the Map of the HDC and Liz advised them that Bob Ward and she would be talking to the Planning Board regarding the reference to map 720001 in all the town documentation as that map does not seem to exist.  At the next meeting, the group will discuss how to proceed with finalizing the description of the map so that property owners living in the town will be aware of how it might impact them. 

4. Town Office:  Selectman Giunta reported that the Town Office was being repaired in accordance with the guidelines and the feedback from the last meeting.

5. Signage: Bob Ward is drawing up a picture of the directional signs so that it might accompany the document for clarification. At the next meeting, the HDC can review and vote on recommended signage requirements for the District. 

6. Resignation: Liz Merry submitted her resignation as she and her husband are no longer residents of Sanbornton. (Liz continues to own property in the town.) She will advise the Selectmen of this on Wednesday and ask that she be kept on as Interim member until a successor can be appointed at the next meeting in December.  The committee supported this approach particularly as there are many pending issues that can be voted on at the December session. 

7. Files: Liz will put all her old files on a CD and also organize the files at the Town Office so that it becomes the main depository of all HDC documentation. All agreed. 

5. The meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.

6. NEXT MEETING: DECEMBER 6 AT THE TOWN OFFICE.

Minutes taken by Liz Merry

